
 

 

Dear Parents 
I’m always amazed at how much we 

manage to cram into a week 😊 
 
Below we have pictures of Limerick class 
enjoying their Viking adventure day on 
Monday. 
 

 
 

 
 
Enormous thanks to the 45 parents who 
sent in letters to support our application 
to Brent for NCIL funding for the art 
studio, and to the 329 members of our 
community who completed our survey!  
That was a phenomenal example of 
coordinated community action in a little 
over 48 hours; I submitted the application 
this afternoon, so fingers-crossed we are 
successful, it could be a couple of months 
before we know. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance 
Below is our current attendance, sorry to 
bore, but as I said last week we need your 
help to keep above the national average of 
96%, a figure for which we are held 
externally accountable; we have dropped 
again this week.  Please be reassured, 
having taken advice from Public Health 
England, if we ever have medical 
confirmation of virally transmitted 
diseases, beyond the common cold/flu, we 
will contact you. 
 

Class % present 

Rec Hibernia 95.33 

Rec Goldsmith 83.79 

Rec Middlesex 94.59 

1 Castilla 91.67 

1 Manchester 96.90 

1 LSE 99.00 

2 Mandela 95.00 

2 Roehampton 93.67 

2 MIT 96.67 

3 Bristol 97.67 

3 Exeter 95.67 

3 Royal Holloway 98.00 

4 Sussex 96.43 

4 Nottingham 99.67 

4 Newcastle 98.28 

5 Limerick 93.48 

5 Kingston 99.17 

5 Liverpool 97.20 

6 Sheffield 96.21 

6 UCL 93.64 

6 Oxford 95.93 

Whole School 95.62 

 
 
CLUBS 
Next week is the last week of clubs for this 
term.  Clubs for next term will be available 
to book via Wisepay from 5.00pm on the 
following days next week: 
Tuesday – Reception 
Wednesday – KS1 
Thursday – KS2 
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Meanwhile our Winter Fayre is coming up 
on the 12th December, along with the 
election, busy times…Santa tickets will go 
on sale on Monday at 5.00pm on Wisepay, 
book early to avoid disappointment. 
 

 

 
 
 

Reception applications for September 

2020 must be submitted online by 

Wednesday 15th January 2020, if you need 

any assistance please see Lourdes de Lucia.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DON’t FORGET our Trussell Trust 
Reverse Advent Calendar is ongoing for 
the next two weeks 
As we did last year we are collecting grocery 
times for families in need, year four are leading 
on this initiative.  Below are the items we would 
like children to bring in to add to each class’ box, 
which the PTA will then help us deliver to the 
Trussell Trust during the first week of 
December. 
 

Cereal Soup   Pasta 
Rice  Pasta sauce  Lentils 
Beans Tinned Toms Biscuits 
Tea  Tinned fruit  Coffee 
Fruit juice UHT milk  Deodorant 
Shower gel Shampoo  Soap 
Toothbrushes   Toothpaste 
Wetwipes Baby food  Nappies 
 
Have a wonderful weekend; see you all on 
Monday at 8.30am. 
Warmest regards 
Janine Ryan  
Principal of Ark Franklin 

 

 

 


